PERT

COQUITLAM

May 13, 2025 File: PRO 2024-04
Dear Property Owner(s) and Resident(s):

Re: Coquitlam River Sanitary Pump Station and Siphon Lining Construction.

Please be advised that the City is preparing to move forward with the construction of the Coquitlam River
Sanitary Pump Station and Siphon Lining project located, in your vicinity. The project includes the
installation of the following:

e New sub-surface pump station and related sanitary mains;

e New above ground generators;

e New above ground electrical kiosk;

e Relining of the existing siphon main running beneath the Coquitlam River; and

e New raised crossing and related lighting at the intersection of Chine Avenue and Burleigh Avenue.

What to expect:

Although we will attempt to minimize inconveniences to property owners, you may experience dust,
noise, vibration and traffic-related disruptions. The following items should be noted:

Pathway closure:

This work will require full closure of the dike pathway on both sides of Coquitlam River. As this is
a major construction undertaking, the public will not be permitted near the work area for safety
concerns. Detour signage will be installed. The closures are expected to last for an extended
period on the north side of the River, and for a relatively short period on the south side.

Maple Creek Drainage Pump Station Coordination:

The City will also be undertaking the construction of the Maple Creek Drainage Pump Station,
which is in close proximity to the Coquitlam River Project. This will result in more activity in this
area. The Coquitlam River project is anticipated to Start in Summer 2025 and be completed by
Spring 2026.

Tree Removal:

The City anticipates that several trees will need to be removed to clear the proposed alignment.
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The project is expected to commence construction in Spring/Summer of 2025 and be completed by Spring
2026. All residents will be informed of the finalized schedule in advance.

You may view other proposed 2025 Construction plans and location by visiting
https://www.portcoquitlam.ca/city-government/capital or by using the QR code provided. Please
contact the undersigned, if you have any questions.

Scan QR Code
to view project

Sarb Attwal
Senior Engineering Project Manager

Attwals@portcoquitlam.ca
604-927-5226
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